

23 April 2020

Health Education and Improvement Wales Ty Dysgu Cefn Coed Nantgarw Cardiff CF15 7QQ

03300 585 005 heiw@wales.nhs.uk

Dear Educational Supervisors

I am very pleased to confirm that Welsh Government have reviewed the decision to cut the Educational Supervisor grant by 50%. Evidence was presented by HEIW, the BDA and others which confirmed that there had been no reduction in the volume of work required by Educational Supervisors. Welsh Government have agreed to the requests to review the offer. Welsh Government have therefore directed NHSBSA and NWSSP to restore the Educational Supervisor Grant to 100%.

I want to repeat my thanks to all of you for your continued support of the DFT programme in Wales and for your ongoing support and mentoring of your FDs during this very challenging period.

Yours sincerely

Richard Herbert Associate Dean Dental Foundation Training